## **APPROVED**

## BOARD OF DENTISTRY MINUTES OF THE REGULATORY ADVISORY PANEL ON THE CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES, SEDATION AND ANESTHESIA REGULATIONS Friday, December 1, 2017

TIME AND PLACE:

The meeting of the Regulatory Advisory Panel (RAP) of the Board of Dentistry was called to order on December 1, 2017 at 1:45 p.m. at the Department of Health Professions, 9960 Maryland Drive, Suite 201, Training Room 1: Henrico, Virginia.

PRESIDING:

John Alexander, D.D.S, Chair

**PANEL MEMBERS** 

PRESENT:

David Sarrett, D.D.S. Malinda Husson, D.D.S. Jacques Riviere, D.D.S. Carol Russek, JD

ESTABLISHMENT OF QUORUM:

All members of the Panel were present.

**STAFF PRESENT:** 

Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director

Kelley W. Palmatier, Deputy Executive Director

Sheila Beard, Executive Assistant Elaine Yeatts, DHP Policy Analyst

Ms. Reen gave the instructions for evacuating the building in case of

emergency.

**OPEN FORUM:** 

Dr. Alexander explained the Forum is an opportunity for speakers to address their questions, concerns and recommendations for the Board of Dentistry's regulations. He noted that speakers have about five minutes to address their concerns. He then called on members of the audience who had signed the attendance sheet to make their comments. Other members of the audience also made comments. The transcript of the comments received are attached to these minutes.

PANEL DISCUSSION:

Following a brief break, Dr. Alexander asked the panel how it would like to proceed with its review. Discussion followed about topics that should be considered in addition to the ones identified by the public.

Ms. Yeatts suggested the panel take time to go over the ADA guidelines and our current regulations along with the transcript from the open forum.

After identifying a number of topics of interest, the panel agreed to defer discussion of regulatory changes to a subsequent meeting in order to review all the comments received. In addition, staff was asked to send the full text of the Regulations Governing the Practice of Dentistry, the American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry sedation guidelines and the American Society of Anesthesiologists practice guidelines.

**NEXT MEETING:** 

Ms. Reen noted that Friday, February 2, 2018 had been reserved if a

second meeting was needed. The Panel agreed to meet that day.

ADJOURNMENT:

With all business concluded, Dr. Alexander adjourned the meeting at

3:44 p.m.

John M. Alexander, D.D.S., Chair

Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director

2/2/2018

Date

Date